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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Quarterly Business Meeting
September 10, 2006

We Protect Southwest Virginia
10 September, 2006
The Fall Quarterly Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 10 September 2006 at the Martinsville Volunteer Fire Department Firefighters Cabin in Martinsville, VA with 25 members present, representing 12 member departments.
The business meeting was called to order at 13:05 hours by President Gary Akers. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Gary Akers of the LongShop McCoy Vol. Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

President Gary Akers recognized Chief Clarence Monday of the Martinsville Fire Department and Retired Chief Mr. Lloyd Gregory. Mr. Gregory was one of the first life members of the Southwest Association.

Reports:
President:
President Gary Akers offered the following report:

· Attended the visitations for Riner Firefighters Mavin Ogle’s son.
· Meet with VFIS about the insurance policy.

· Attended an officers meeting in Wytheville on 19 August-06.

1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Mike Moles offered the following report.
· Attended the state convention in Hampton, the Southwest Association had the largest representation at the business meeting.
· Attended an officers meeting in Wytheville on 19 August-06.

· The Insurance policy is available at this time. The policy will use the prices that where set in the initial proposal. The prices will be looked at on an annual basis.
· Mark Bowery with VFIS is going to set up a class in Smyth County on 14 October, 2006 that will be presented in the name of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association. This will be a chance to talk with all departments in Smyth County about the association.
· Mark will have stated that he will help out with membership issues.

2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President John Campbell offered the following report:

· Have talked with Mark Bowery from VFIS about a training as the Southwest Training Weekend. 

· The classes will be held in Abingdon on 3 March, 2007 at Abingdon Fire Department.

· The classes will be: 
Highway Safety for 4 hours and the other class has not been set at this time. John will have a complete schedule at the winter meeting.

Treasure:
Asst. Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Steve Hall and seconded by Mr. Kenny Hancock to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Web Site is up and running, if there is information that you or your department wants posted please get it to the secretary.
· Minutes from convention meetings have been sent out.

Chaplin:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Mr. Bo McCormick of Abingdon Vol. Fire Department is in bad health and Kenny asked that the membership keep Bo in there prayers.
· Mr. Roy Redd has been to the doctor and is CANCER FREE!!
Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
Historian Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Attended state convention in Hampton.
· Reported that Mr. John Linkous of Christiansburg Fire Department was injured during the competition at the state convention but is recovering well.

· Reported that Mr. Neil Turners mother had passed away.

The family had asked that donation be made to the Christiansburg Vol. Rescue Squad or Christiansburg Vol. Fire Department. 

· Mr. David Akers made a motion to make a $50.00 donation to the Christiansburg Vol. Rescue is memory of Neil Turners mother. Motion was seconded by Mr. John Campbell. Motion voted on and passed.
Executive Committee:

No Report
Legislative Committee:
· Asked that if you have any legislative issues contact Chief Jimmy Epperly.
Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall of the Membership Committee offered the following report:

· Steve reported on the status of the membership.

· The present membership stands at 85 departments.
· Boiling Springs Vol. Fire Department joined the association as an associate member.
· The new members coming into the association at this time has slowed down.

· There was much discussion about the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge joining as members of the association.  

· Please see “Old Business” for additional information about this topic.
· Mr. Hall reported that the membership committee is made up of members from all over the association in various areas.

· Mr. Kenny Hancock asked about membership cards for the association members. Cards had been issued in the past for members in good standings. The cost of producing these cards was the reason that the practice was stopped. 

· Mr. Martin Keffer suggested that the association do a certificate of membership for each department in good standings instead of individual cards for the members.

· Mr. Leon Reed asked that the Secretary check into the cost of doing individual membership cards.

Training Committee:
Roy Redd of the Training Committee offered the following report:

· Roy thanked the membership for there support during his illness.
· Thanked Kenny Hancock for his support.

· Wise School the weekend of 16-17 September.
· Galax school is the weekend of 21-22 October.

· Attended state convention and talked with some departments about joining the association.
Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· Kenny advised that it has been brought to his attention about the standard about who does the association sent flowers to in the case of a death. There needs to be a standard set for the sending of flowers and donations from the association.
· The welfare will meet and bring suggestion to the winter meeting.

By-laws Committee:
Mr. Lawrence Keffer offered the following report:

· To be covered in old business.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offer the following report:
· There was an error that was made at the awards presentation. The error was that has been corrected.
· The Velcro and Zipper contest was run as a trial event. There where no problems running this event. Kenny Hancock made a motion to continue the Velcro and Zipper event for another year as a trial event with the trophies paid for by the association. Motion seconded by Jen Holloway.  Motion carried.

Ways and Means Committee:
No Report

Web Page Committee:
· Any upcoming events please contact me for posting on the web site.
· Will set up a section on the site that members can contact members in the event of a death, sickness or event.

Scholarship Committee:
· The committee is working to set up a form to be reviewed by the membership
· The starting amount will be $250.00

· Please email your ideas or comments to David Akers or Billy Hanks.

· The dollar amount will be left to the committee and membership to decide on.

· Will have a report at the winter meeting.

Old Business
There was a lot of discussion about bringing on the counties of: Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge.

· Mr. David Akers discussed the concerns about bringing on these counties as new members.

· There has not been a lot of response from the fire departments in the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge to the letter that Mr. Steve Hall of the membership committee sent out. The only fire departments that have shown interest in the association have been departments in Alleghany County. There are currently 3 associate members from Alleghany County (Covington, Clifton Forge and Boiling Springs).
· A second vote on the April motion to accepting the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge as members of the association was held.

· The April motion read as follows:

· Mr. Ronnie Black from Covington Fire Department asked if the association would be willing to expand its boundaries of the Southwest to include the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge.

· Mr. Kenny Hancock made the motion to accept the counties and it was seconded by Mr. Bill Harris.
· The vote at this meeting was NO the motion will need to be read at the winter meeting in Saltville.

President Akers asked if the association would be interested in the possibility of going to a 3 day convention. There was much discussion about the benefits and advantages to the association hosting the convention. President Akers appointed a committee to look into the feasibility of the association hosting the convention. The committee consists of the following members:
1st Vice President Mike Moles, Mr. Mike Stevens, Mr. David Akers (Chair), Mr. Billy Hanks and Mr. Leon Reed.

1st Vice President Mike Moles asked the association if there would be a issue with Riner doing a 3 day convention in 2008.
Mr. David Akers made the following motion:

“Riner host a 3 day convention in 2008” seconded by Mr. Kenny Hancock.

Motion Passed.

President Akers brought up that the dues for the association have been the same for many years. The current dues for the association are $20.00 per department. With the start of the scholarship program the income of the association may not keep up with the demand. President Akers asked for any suggestions. Mr. David Akers suggested the new dues for the association be set as follows:

“The dues be set at $1.00 per member with a $20.00 minimum per department”. Mr. Roy Redd made a motion to accept Mr. Akers suggestion and it was seconded by Mr. Mike Stevens. (Since this would be a by-laws change there will need to be read 3 times) The Motion Passed and the second reading will be at the winter meeting in Saltville, 14 January, 2006.

New Business
President Akers appointed Mr. Freddie Linkous of Blacksburg Fire Department as Parliamentarian.
Mr. Roy Redd asked to have the deceased spouses or auxiliary members recognized at the memorial service. Mr. Roy Redd and this as motion and it was seconded b Mr. Kenny Hancock. Motion Passed
President Akers asked that members be thinking about life member nominations.

The meeting was adjourned at 15:30 with Chaplin Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
Thanks to the members of the Martinsville Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Sunday, January 14, 2007 at Saltville Volunteer Fire Department in Saltville, VA. at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary
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